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FILM EXHIBITION AND DISTRIBUTION

CODE ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE

Information Bulletin 1/00

MEETING SCHEDULED FOR INDEPENDENTS

AND MPDAA
Representatives of the independent cinema exhibitors are to meet with the MPDAA at the end of May to discuss complaints which have been lodged under the Code of Conduct.

The meeting follows consideration of a significant number of complaints tabled at the last Committee meeting or previously sent to the Chairman or the Secretariat.

The Committee will sponsor the meeting between the two groups in an attempt to resolve the most pressing problems troubling independent exhibitors.  The meeting at the end of May will discuss systemic problems rather than dealing with individual matters.  I shall be chairing the meeting and the Code Conciliator, David Newton will be present to help bring about a resolution to the problems

Signatories who wish to record difficulties they are experiencing and would like to have discussed and resolved should write to the Secretariat, to Committee member, Harry Waghorn or Andrew Halkett, who is assisting him in this project. 

The Committee decided that the four or five most pressing issues would be collated into a single document by the end of April so that there would be time for the MPDAA to consider the issues before the conference.  The Administration Committee was also concerned that all Signatories be notified so that they can have an input into the conference.

Secretariat Inquiries

In his report to the Committee, the Code Conciliator noted the sharp drop in the number of inquiries which h had been made since the last meeting of the Committee which endorsed the “user- pays” regime for the mediating of disputes within the Code.

The Committee wishes to encourage all Signatories to the Code to feel free to make use of the services the Secretariat can provide about the working of the Code.  Code Signatories should feel free to make inquiries about the Code’s operation, how to use the Code, elementary advice of what actions need to be taken and where necessary obtaining the appropriate forms without any charges being imposed at all.

The Secretariat will continue to provide all of these services free of charge.  The user pays application will take effect only if the preliminary stage have been exhausted and a formal dispute looms.

The ACCC’s Review of the Code of Conduct was considered by the meeting.  While the Review generally commended the initial year of operation of the Code, it flagged areas which further work was needed.

For information of signatories who have not seen the review, I shall include in this Bulletin, the Review Findings and the Recommendations.

Review findings

The distributors and major exhibitors are largely happy with the Code.  There are few disputes being raised, suggesting that the Code has helped to alleviate the number of disputes

The Code was established in response to independent exhibitor concerns and many independent exhibitors still feel that the Code has not improved their situation.  They appear to lack confidence in the Code.  However, there are examples where the Code has improved communication and has assisted business relations.  The Code has encouraged a change in distributor behaviour.  Some distributors are now more willing to provide flexible film hire terms and policies to assist independent exhibitors.  However the ACCC is concerned that country cinemas are paying first release prices for films well after the national release of those films.

Recommendations

The review makes the following recommendations:

· The move to a “user-pays” principle for specific advice from the Code Secretariat and Conciliator should be monitored.

· The Code Administration Committee should be informed about the type of disputes raised and promote discussion of this information and other industry concerns.

· The Committee should conduct a regular survey to monitor industry concerns.

· The Committee should promote flexibility in policies; ensure hire terms are advised before screening commences; resolve the issue of country sites paying first release prices for films receives well after national release; and consider expanding the Code to cover IMAX films

Because of the importance to all signatories, I shall send the next information bulletin after the conference in late May.

Code Membership

One of the foundation members of the Code, Richard Sheffield, from Polygram and then Universal Pictures, who represented the independent distributors has resigned from the Committee now that Universal Pictures is represented by UIP.  The Committee thanked him for the work and the constructive suggestions he made during his time as a Committee Member.

Nathalie Birt has replaced Nicky Ferguson who has left the Secretariat to go to Melbourne.  Nicky provided great assistance to all associated with the Code during the 15 months she was with us and we thank her and wish her well.  We also welcome Nathalie and extend the invitation to call her if there are any Code problems you would like to discuss.

Finally, it would assist the Secretariat to notify all of you quickly if the occasion arises or if there need to be some response from Signatories to a particular aspect of the Code.  We have considered using the internet email as a start.

If you have an email address, could you please pass it on to Nathalie at the Secretariat.  The email address of the Secretariat is:

codedisputes@accordgroup.com.au

John Dickie

Chairman

6 April  2000

Membership of the Code Administration Committee

John Dickie


Chairman

Tel:

02 9810 4818

Fax::
 
02 9810 0094

Mobile: 
0411 128 043

Email: 

jdickie@bigpond.com

Major Exhibitors

Paul Johnson

Hoyts

Executive Director

Tel: 

02 9273 7433

Fax:

02 9273 7399

Email:

pjohnson@hoyts.com.au

George Livery

Village Cinemas

General Manager
Tel:

03 9281 1036

Fax:

03 9804 8201

Email: 

george_livery@village-cinemas.com

Robert Manson

Greater Union

Managing Director

Tel:

02 9373 6754

Fax:

02 9373 6547

Email: 

robert_manson@greaterunion.com.au

Major Distributors

Robert Slaviero

Twentieth Century Fox

Managing Director

Tel:

02 9273 7369

Fax:

02 9261 1227

Email:

roberts@foxinc.com

Michael Selwyn

United International Pictures

Managing Director

Tel:

02 9265 0204

Fax:

02 9264 2499

Mobile: 
0416 002 735

Email:

michael_selwyn@uip.com.au

Ian Sands


Roadshow Film Distributors

Managing Director

Melbourne

Tel:

03 9667 6592

Fax:

03 9667 6930

Email:

ian_sands@roadshow.com.au
Independent Exhibitors

Michael Hawkins

EIEA

Chief Executive Officer

Australian Multiplex Cinemas

Tel:

07 3355 3353

Fax:

07 3354 4700

Email: 

michael@hawkins.li

Harry Waghorn

COAA

Tel:

02 4274 2777

Fax:

02 4276 4405

John Madge 

Bondi Plaza Cinema

Tel:

02 9389 5877

Fax 

02 9380 0108 

Email: 

jmadge@ozemail.com.au

Independent Distributors

Robert Reeve /

Richard Becker

AIDA

Becker Entertainment

Tel:

02 9438 3377

Fax:

02 9439 1827

Email: 

busaff@beckers.com.au

Code Conciliator

David Newton

The Accord Group

Level 2, 370 Pitt Street

SYDNEY  NSW  2000

Tel:

02 9264 9506

Fax:

02 9264 8268

Email:

codedisputes@accordgroup.com.au

Secretariat

Nathalie Birt

The Accord Group

Level 2, 370 Pitt Street

SYDNEY  NSW  2000

Tel:

02 9264 2327

Fax:

02 9264 8268

Email: 

codedisputes@accordgroup.com.au
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